
THE LONGEST SHADOW EVER CAST

Written by

Dc Brandon

dcbrandonfilms@gmail.com



INT. CONDO LIVING ROOM - NIGHT

A TV plays an old black and white movie. An empty CHIP BAG 
sits on the table. A MOBILE PHONE vibrates on the floor 
several times. ANGELA (28, tank top and shorts) wakes up from 
a deep sleep on the sofa. She reaches down and puts the phone 
to her ear.

MAN ON THE PHONE
Angela?

ANGELA
Yes?

MAN ON THE PHONE
I got the photos. 

ANGELA
Are you sure it was him?

MAN ON THE PHONE
It was him. They just left the 
hotel together.  Young blonde 
woman, about 5ft 5 was with him.

Angela lets the phone fall away from her ear a it and chokes 
back the tears. She brings it back to her ear.

ANGELA
Okay, thank you. 

She hangs up the phone and drops it on the sofa. She looks 
out the window in a daze. She slowly gets up and walks over 
to the window and looks out at the city lights below. 

INT. BEDROOM - LATER

Angela lies in bed awake. We hear keys jingle in the door in 
the hallway. It swings open. She glances over at the CLOCK. 
It reads 3am. As the bedroom door swings open, she closes her 
eyes. FRANCIS (30, button up shirt and slacks) walks in and 
looks Angela over for a second. She seems to be fast asleep. 
He goes into bathroom to shower. Angela looks at his clothes 
on the floor as we hear the shower in the bathroom. She has a 
dead look in her eyes. The shower turns off. 

IN THE BATHROOM

Francis (now in white t-shirt and shorts) brushes his teeth 
with a guilty look on his face. He stares at himself in the 
mirror. 

IN THE BEDROOM
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He exits the bathroom and sits down on the bed. He takes his 
RING off and places it on the bedside table and lies down 
beside Angela. She rolls over and places her arm on his 
chest. He closes his eyes. 

ANGELA
Did you guys finish the project? 

FRANCIS
Yeah.

ANGELA
Good.

FRANCIS
Yeah.

ANGELA
Honey...

FRANCIS
What?

ANGELA
I love you.

FRANCIS
I love you too.

He kisses her forehead and falls asleep. She stares past him 
at the wedding ring on the table. A single tear falls down 
her cheek.

FADE OUT.
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